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FRM-1127-02 (2010-02-09) 

 

 
INFORMATION BULLETIN 

NO: B-B1 100308 2 
 

CHANGES TO POWER ENGINEERS, BOILER, PRESSURE VESSEL AND 
REFRIGERATION SAFETY REGULATION (PEBPVRSR). 

 
Date of Issue:  March 8, 2010  
  
Topic: Announcement of Amendments to the Power Engineers, Boiler, Pressure Vessel 

and Refrigeration Safety Regulation 
 
The Province of British Columbia has amended the Power Engineers, Boiler, Pressure Vessel 
and Refrigeration Safety Regulation (PEBPVRSR). The amendments provide for two changes 
to the BC safety system. The changes are effective immediately. A complete copy of the 
changes is attached to this Information Bulletin. 
 
The first change details the exemption from prescribed staffing requirements for low pressure 
thermal fluid plants. The change is intended to recognize advances in control technology for 
these non-pressurized systems. The changes to sections 2, 74, 79 and the addition of section 
84.1 to the PEBPVRSR specify that low pressure thermal fluid plants of any size may be 
exempt from staffing requirements provided that they meet the criteria specified in the 
PEBPVRSR. Generally, those plants may be exempted from staffing requirements if they have 
automated control systems, commissioning systems, functional testing programs and 
maintenance programs that have been approved by a professional engineer.  All of these 
documents have to be registered by a Provincial Safety Manager. Owners will be required to 
ensure that functional testing and maintenance programs are carried out as approved by a 
professional engineer.  
 
The second change amends the former qualification requirements for Boiler Safety Officers. 
Previously, only first class power engineers or, in certain circumstances, second class power 
engineers were eligible to become Boiler Safety Officers. Under the revised section 65, the 
prerequisite for application is that the applicant must meet the qualification requirements of the 
National Board of Boiler Inspectors (NBBI) for obtaining a National Board Commission. Those 
qualification requirements can be viewed at the NBBI website ( www.nationalboard.org).  The 
intent of this change is to broaden the skill set and prospective applicant pool for Boiler Safety 
Officers.  
 
 
 
 
 
Greg Paddon 
Director Technical Programs 
 
 
 



 

BULLETIN NO:  B-B1 100308 2  Page 2 of 2 
 

505 SIXTH STREET, SUITE 200, NEW WESTMINSTER, BRITISH COLUMBIA, CANADA  V3L 0E1 
Toll Free: 1-866-566-SAFE (7233)  Fax: 778-396-2064  Web Site:  www.safetyauthority.ca  E-mail: info@safetyauthority.ca  

 
FRM-1127-02 (2010-02-09) 

 

 
References: 
Bill 19 – 2003  Safety Standards Act 
B.C. Reg. 105/2004 Safety Standards General Regulation 
B.C. Reg. 104/2004 Power Engineers, Boiler, Pressure Vessel & Refrigeration Safety Regulation 
 
 
 
 

For more information on the British Columbia Safety Authority, please visit our web site at:  
www.safetyauthority.ca 
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